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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

January 30, 2003

TO:


MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

State Budget Deficit

The State Senate, today, approved a package of measures implementing cuts in the current fiscal year.  One of these measures, SB 17x, implements a transfer of $100 million from the Traffic Congestion Relief Fund (TCRP) to the General Fund.  The balance of the Governor’s proposals has been deferred to the budget negotiations for the FY 04 State Budget.  

Additionally, the Senate Transportation Committee will conduct an informational hearing next Tuesday, February 4 to further assess the impact of the Governor’s proposals.

AB 199 (Oropeza) Public Transit Employer-Employee Relations Act

Assembly Member Oropeza has introduced AB 199.  The bill would create a separate body of law regulating labor relations between public transit agencies and supervisory employees of the public transit agency.  The bill also places responsibility for this new section under the Public Employee Relations Board.  The bill is co-authored by Senators, Alarcon, Romero and Torlakson.

If you have any questions, please call Michael Turner, State Affairs at 213/922-2223.
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